STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:

September 23, 2014
TIME:

10:00 a.m.

PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street




2nd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

PRESENT:

Michael Oles, Vice Chair, Industry Member



Brett Warner, Industry Member



Todd Borz, Industry Member




Jack Wilson, Industry Member




Robert Welborne, Industry Member
ABSENT:

 Michael Berg, Chair, Industry Member
STAFF

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards          
PRESENT:                
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide

OTHERS

PRESENT:

John Woodall, President, Electrical League of Maryland

 


Milford Badders, Chief Electrical Inspector, Harford County
Gilbert Thompson, Secretary, MUELEC

Pete Demchuk, Representative, IBEW #24

John Phillips, Professor, Montgomery College  


CALL TO ORDER:

Michael Oles, Vice Chair, called the business meeting of the State Board of Master 
Electricians to order at 10:05 a.m.

MINUTES
The minutes of the Business Meeting held August 26, 2014, were reviewed.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as written.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Session as presented. 
COURSE PROVIDER REVIEW:  Continuing Education
Mr. Robert Welborne has agreed to participate on the Continuing Education Committee.   The Board has received three (3) applications for course provider approval and is in the process of reviewing the course materials for approval of continuing education classes. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Mr. Badders reminded the members that the Eastern Section IAEI (International Association of Electrical Inspectors) Conference and Trade Show will be held October 5-8, 2014 in Annapolis Maryland.

STATISTICS: 
Ms. Bailey, Executive Director, reviewed with the Board the PSI Exam results for the month of August 2014 and cumulative statistics from 2006 to present.

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Master Electrician
	20
	4
	16
	20/%


Mr. Thompson advised the Board that the new Master Electrician License Examination is completed and awaiting final approval by MUELEC.  The examination should be ready to be administered by January 2015.  
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Bailey advised the members that the Department is in the process of updating the license applications used for the various occupational and professional boards to reflect accurate requirements, e.g., for reporting a prior criminal conviction upon initial application, compliance with educational requirements required for renewal, etc.  
APPLICATION DENIAL: 
An individual whose application had been denied, submitted additional information and asked the Board to reconsider the application.  After review of the information, the Board requested additional clarifying information from the applicant to fully evaluate the application.  Ms. Bailey agreed to respond to the applicant.

HOUSE BILL 1119 (2014)
Mr. Oles discussed the potential bill for the 2015 legislative session, modeled on HB 1119 from the 2014 legislative session.  He recommended that Board industry members review the draft bill and make modifications to clarify certain provisions.  

The Board and members of the public discussed terms of a “grandfathering” process, journeymen, restricted and limited licenses, clarification of the license categories and the regulation of low voltage services.  Environmental issues were also discussed.

Mr. Oles stated that he hoped that an amended version of the prior bill would be submitted in the upcoming legislative session.

Ms. Bailey discussed with the Board the issue of labels for entry level license categories, e.g., apprentice assistant, registered apprentice, etc.  Counsel also discussed the application of the “apprentice” title to the prevailing wage law, apprentices enrolled in a program approved by the Maryland Apprenticeship and Training Council (“MATC”) and entry level individuals not enrolled in a program.

Counsel discussed with the members exam for journeyman license, reciprocity and suggested to review the HVACR requirements.

A member of the public addressed the Board regarding continuing education and approved course provider.  The Board requested detailed course material for the Continuing Education Committee’s review.     

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Motion III was made by Mr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried by the Board to enter into Executive Session at 11:30 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21201-3651.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, § 10-508 (a) (8).  The purpose of the session was to consult Counsel regarding applicants for licensure.

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Warner seconded by Mr. Wilson and unanimously carried to return to the public session.

Motion (V) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the executive session. 
APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI;

The Board approved eight applications to take the master electrician’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending 2 applications to take the master electrician’s license examination.

ADJOURNMENT
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. Borz, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:50 p.m.
____________________________
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Michael Oles, Vice Chairman
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